Agerda Item 10.c).

Milly Southworth

From:

Matthew Allen (Cornwall Pension Fund) <matthew.allen@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent:

21 May 2021 09:33 Cornwall Pension Fund

To: Cc:

Matthew Allen (Cornwall Pension Fund); Matthew Davies

Subject:

Employer Newsletter (May 2021)

Importance:

High

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Employer Newsletter May 2021



Local Pension Board vacancy

The Local Pension Board oversee, assist and support the management and governance of the Fund and plays a key advisory role assisting the Pension Fund Committee in managing the Pension Fund, ensuring that they are compliant with LGPS and other relevant regulations. Further information on the Local Pension Board can be viewed on our website: https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/cornwall-pension-fund/governance/local-pension-board/

Following the resignation of one of the Board, we have a current vacancy for an Employer Representative. Should you be interested in applying, please email Matt Allen, Assistant Pensions Administration Manager (Interim): matthew.allen@cornwall.gov.uk, to obtain a short application form. The closing date for applications is 30th June 2021.

Successful applicants must have the capacity to attend regular meetings and training sessions thereby gaining the required knowledge and understanding of the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS) and the relevant pension legislation in order to represent all employers of the Cornwall Pension Fund.

Pension Committee vacancy

The Pension Committee are responsible for the arrangements of the Cornwall Pension Fund ensuring compliance with pension legislation and the requirements of The Pensions Regulator. More importantly, the Committee ensures the effective governance and administration of the pension fund to ensure that members of the pension scheme receive the high-quality service to be expected of an up to date and modern pension service.

Further information on the Pension Committee can be viewed on our website: https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/cornwall-pension-fund/governance/pensions-committee/

Following the resignation of one of the Employer Representatives, we are seeking nominations from employees of participating employers of the Cornwall Pension Fund who can bring their skills and enthusiasm to the role of Employer Representative. Successful applicants must have the capacity to attend regular meetings and training sessions thereby gaining the required knowledge and understanding of the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS) and the relevant pension legislation in order to represent all employers of the Cornwall Pension Fund.

Appointment to the position will require the approval of both the Pensions Committee and Cornwall Council.

If you are interested in the role of Employer Representative on the Pensions Committee, please contact Matt Allen, Assistant Pensions Administration Manager (Interim): matthew.allen@cornwall.gov.uk for more details and an application form. The closing date for applications is 30th June 2021.

Cornwall Pension Fund website

As previously communicated via our employer newsletters, we advised that the Cornwall Pension Fund website was being migrated to a more accessibility compliant and readable

website. We are pleased to say the new website is now live and can be viewed at www.cornwallpensionfund.org.uk

The new website still has a dedicated area for employers including details on ill health retirement, strain costs, our reference numbers and the newsletter archive.

The employer area also contains the recently updated Administration Guide for Employers.

Are the right people receiving this communication?

Please ensure that staff responsible for providing information to us from your organisation receives this communication and if necessary, please notify us of the updated contact details for your organisation.

Contact:



Cornwall Pension Fund. 4th Floor South Wing, County Hall, Truro TR1 3AY



01872 322322



www.cornwallpensionfund.org.uk



pensions@cornwall.gov.uk

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It

is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.